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ñHeadlinesò 

 
GREAT NEWS  

 
Students will be delighted to hear that the Education Funding 
Agency has approved our latest application to improve the 
school buildings.  

Following a visit from an assessor on 2nd May, work will begin 
later this term to replace all the windows of C Block (Art,       

Design & Technology), H Block (English, Drama and Music), and 
the remaining single glazing of courtyards and the Library.  
The roofs of these buildings will also be replaced -  and have   

insulation installed.  
I know what a huge difference the improvements to other parts 

of school have made.  Temperatures in classrooms are much 
more constant and this improves learning.  Science, Languages, 
History, IT/Computing and Business have seen the benefits 

over the past 18 months.  
So -  in a period of three years, the entire school will have been 

improved.  Great news indeed.  
 

 

 

Dr M Firth  

Head Teacher  

Student of the Month  

April 2014  
 

Art -  Lucy OôConnor Year 9 

Biology -  Boris Choi Year 
10  

Business -  Emma         

Carpenter Year 11  
Chemistry -  Holly Brewster 

Year 11  

D&T -  Charlotte         
Goldspring Year 12  

English -  Ellie Back       

Year 10  
French -  Alice Atkins    

Year 13  

Geography -  Katarzyna 
Bieriezjanczuk Year 10  

ICT -  Richard Jonas      

Year 11  
Maths -  Boris Choi Year 10  

Media -  Chloe Hales     

Year 10  
PE Boys -  Lewis Norman 

Year 9  

PE Girls -  Ellie Lewis     
Year 9  

Physics -  Tom Gambell  

Year 11  
Psychology -  Chloe N 

Smith Year 13  

RS -  Jimi Smith Year 11  
Spanish -  Ella Rowdon  

Year 11  
 
 

 

FUND RAISING NEWS  
A big thank you to everyone who has 
donated Ã1 to the ñSponsor a     
Sparkplugò Appeal.  To date we have 
raised £337  from this.  This may 

seem a very small part of a minibus, but every bit 
helps.  Our current  fundraising pot stands at 
£4136, so still a long way to go.  
 
We desperately need some committee   

members.  If you are interested in          
supporting the Friends of Meridian, please 

contact: admin@meridian.herts.sch.uk  
 



 

School Phone: 01763 242236 Produced by Mrs S Bilcock Edited by Mr D Atkins 

ENGLISH DEPARTMENT  

Best selling author John Brindley 

visited Meridian on 13th February 

to help 15 Year 9 students pen 

unique and effective pieces of   

intriguing fiction.  Through        

discussion and writing exercises, 

Mr Brindley enabled students to 

craft their own original stories. He 

also took them through the      

redrafting process to hone 15   

truly original and interesting   

pieces into impressive and       

powerful narratives.  

Mr Brindley has now visited the 

school on two occasions and is set 

to return later in the year.    

 

NORTH HERTS BOOK EVENT  

WITH AUTHOR CHRIS PRIESTLEY  

A group of Meridian students took 

part in a North Herts Book Event 

at Highfield School in Letchworth.  

Over 70 students from 9 schools 

attended to discuss a shortlist of 

books they had read and voted for 

their favourite.  The morning     

included a talk by the well - known 

author Chris Priestley, who signed 

books afterwards.  The             

excitement didnôt end there.  In 

the afternoon, Chris then came to 

Meridian to talk to year 9 pupils ï 

all - in -all a great day!  

PE DEPARTMENT  

 
Well done to the Year 9 Futsal 

team who took part in the North 

East Herts competition.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Amy Kenealy -  Captain, Georgia 

Timms -  GK, Ellie Lewis, Mia 

Amies, Caitlin Watts, Rachel 

Shannon, Lucy Huttlestone, Jodie 

Newsome -  GK, Kira Cookson -

Swan, Romy Barfield and Chloe 

Danaher.  

 

WORLD BOOK DAY  

All students were given a £1 book 

token to spend, for World Book 

Day.  Staff came to school 

dressed as book characters, they 

included Gangsta Granny and 

Granny Weather Wax.  

Students 

were 

asked to write down 

their favourite 

book and author 

to make 

óbookwormsô. 

 

ARE YOU     

LOOKING TO CONTINUE 
WITH YOUR EDUCATION 

AND ALSO WANTING TO     
DEVELOP YOUR       

FOOTBALL CAREER?  
 

Then come along for a Football 

trial to join the new and exciting 

Meridian Sixth Form College/

Royston Town FC ï Football     

Education Programme -  Starting       

September 2014  

The Meridian Sixth Form, in    

conjunction with Royston Town 

Football Club are now recruiting 

male players for their new     

Football Education Programme. 

This course will be under the   

supervision of very experienced 

and fully qualified coaches and 

will be available to Year 12     

students who will be ready to 

start in September 2014.  

Students will be offered the     

opportunity to enrol either onto a 

BTEC Level 3 Sport Course 

(equivalent to A Levels) or an 

NVQ Level 2 Certificate in        

Activity Leadership qualification.  

The Football Programme has 

been designed so that students 

will be able to train full time 
alongside their course of study 
which will enable any aspiring 
young Footballer to develop and 
progress their career in sport.  
 
For all additional course          

information, or to book a 

place please e - mail Jess 

Weatherall, Head of Sixth 

Form at the following          

address:    

                     
 jessweatherall@meridian.herts.sch.uk  
 

or alternatively telephone the      

Meridian School office: 01763 

242236.  
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ENGLISH DEPARTMENT  
TRIP TO THE THEATRE TO SEE  

THE WOMAN IN BLACK  

 
Sweaty 

palms...loud 

screams...closed 

eyesé a fantastic 

time was had by 

all on the Year 9 

trip to see The 

Woman in Black 

at The Fortune 

Theatre, in London.  

Susan Hillôs classic chiller served 

up a veritable feast of ghastly 

delights to the coach load of  

students brave enough to sit in 

the dark Victorian theatre.  

Mr Rayner, still visibly shaking 

two days later said: ôI have    

never been so scared yet         

entertained at the same time   

before. It was much better than 

going to see Legally Blonde -  

which was previously the best 

thing Iôd ever seen on stage.ô 

A fantastic trip with a fantastic 

group of students and staff      

ensured a brilliant evening for all 

-  Mr Smith, Head of English.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SPORT RELIEF 2014  
 

Well done to all the students and 

staff who took part in the ñWalk 

a Mileò for Sport Relief. 

Other activities included selling 

cakes at break and lunchtime, 

non -uniform day and a penny 

trail around the school.  So far 

over £500 has been raised.  Well 

done to Mr Milne, who won the 

table tennis competition.  

Big thanks to Mr Franklin for   

organising the events.  

Royston Town Youth  
Mini Kickers  

 
Meridian School will be hosting 

football coaching for 3 -6 year 

olds.  

Mini Kickers will offer fun,       

structured football sessions to 

boys & girls, run over 10 week 

blocks.  

There was a FREE taster    ses-

sion on Saturday 26th April:  

 

¶ 09:15 -10:00 (3 -4 years)  

¶ 10:15 -11:00 (5 -6 years)  

 

The sessions will be delivered by 

FA qualified coaches. Prices are 

£40.00 per 10 week block.  

For more information or to book 

a place please contact Jenny 

Hepton, Sports Development  

Officer at Meridian School on :  

 
jennyhepton@meridian.herts.sch.uk  

or 01763 255462  

Dates for your Diary  
26th -  30th May -  

HALF TERM  
6th - 7th June -  D of E     
 training Weekend  

8th June -  Open Secrets  
12th June -  Yr 9 & 10    
 Rounders tournament  

14th - 15th June -  D of E     
 Assessment weekend  

16th June -  Yr 12 return as 
 Yr 13  
23rd - 27th June -  Yr 10     

 Exams  
25th June -  Yr 11 Art          

 Exhibition  
 Yr 9 -10 District  
 Championships Athletics  

26th June -  Herts School 
 Games -  Volleyball  

27th June -  Yr 11 Prom  
4th July -  Yr 9 PSHCE Day  
5th - 6th July -  D of E Practice 

 Expedition  
7th July -  Year 2 morning  

7th - 11th July -  Yr 10 Work 
 Experience  

8th - 11th July -  Yr 13 Biology 
 Field Trip  
9th July  -  New Intake     

 Evening  
10th July -  Transition Day 

 Year 8  
11th July -  Yr 3 Performing 
 Arts Liaison Day  

 Yr 4 Morning  
14th - 18th July -  Performing 

 Arts Week  
15th July -  Year 6 Day  
 Drama Showcase  

16th July -  Sports Festival 
 Year 9  

 Live on the Line  
17th July -  Summer Concert  
18th July -  Performing Arts 

 Liaison Day  
19th - 20th July -  D of E     

 Assessed Expedition  
21st - 22nd July -   
 School Olympics  

23rd July -   Last day of Term  
 

SCHOOL STARTS  

WEDNESDAY 3RD          
SEPTEMBER FOR ALL      

STUDENTS  

Reminder to Parents:  

Please could you sign your 

son/daughterôs diary to 

show that you have            

received this newsletter.  

Thank you  

For any comments or 
queries about the 
newsletter please  
E-mail:  
lineup@meridian.herts.sch.uk  


